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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
Date:  June 16, 2020 

To:  Board of Directors 

From:  Tom Hennig, General Manager 

Subject: Rancho Murieta Country Club and Rancho Murieta Properties, LLC Special Tax Appeal 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
On May 26, 2020, the District received a document questioning District billing practices from the Rancho 
Murieta Country Club and Rancho Murieta Properties, LLC. This document reviewed billing practice history for 
Security, Water and Sewer charges for the County Club and Security charges for Rancho Murieta Properties. This 
matter was discussed at the June 2, 2020 Finance Committee. The Finance Committee requested that staff 
prepare a memo to review the request at the June 17, 2020 regular Board Meeting. 
 
 
CURRENT SITUATION 
 
The document received on May 26, 2020 was percieved to be a request for refund for overpayment of water, 
sewer, and security fees. However, there was not a formal request in the May letter. On June 16, 2020, the 
District received the formal request for any potential refunds. 
 
For the issues related to Security fees, the Country Club and Rancho Murieta Properties, have claimed there 
were requirements to adjust the fees when the properties were no longer owned by the FDIC. The requestors 
are not able to find any evidence of the changes being made at the time of the property transfer.  In response 
to this request, District staff has committed to adding this research in the planned review of the overall Security 
fees in Fiscal Year 2020-21. If the determination is made there are refunds due, or amounts owed, the 
appropriate actions will take place. 
 
For the questions related to the Water and Sewer charges, District staff will schedule a meeting with RMCC to 
review the details of the Country Club connections to the water and sewer system. This review will result in a 
determination for whether changes need to be made to how much the Country Club should be paying for the 
services. 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
Our recommendation is that the District confirm the receipt of the June 16, 2020 letter requesting the review 
for potential refunds. This date will be recorded as the baseline for the request. Any potential changes in billings 
will be limited to a four-year in arrears. If a change is later determined to be due, the potential refund or added 
charge would begin with the District’s July 2016 billing cycle. We will begin working with the Country Club next 
week to review their water and sewer system claims. The review of the security charges will take place as part 
of the Security review project, which is planned to begin in September 2020. 
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